
Parish Team  
 

FR MANU KUMBIDIYAMACKAL MSFS 

(PARISH PRIEST) 
 

JEN SHERLOCK 

(Pastoral Associate) 
 

SINDI KINLOCH 

(Parish Assistant) 
 

PAULINE LAI  

(Finance Officer) 
 

JILL BROKENSHA 

(Secretary) 
 

Parish Admin Office 
 

50 Reservoir Rd, Hope Valley 5090 

Ph: 8264 7590 or 8264 7093 
 

Email:  

office@paramodcath.com.au 

bulletin@paramodcath.com.au 
 

Office Hours:  

Tuesday-Friday: 9am-2pm 
 

Holy Trinity Church 
3 James Street, Para Hills 5096 

 

St John XXIII Church 

50 Reservoir Rd, Hope Valley 5090 

CHILDREN’S LITURGY  

CELEBRATED AT 6PM & 

10AM MASSES. 

BAPTISMS  

Celebrated EITHER during the 

6pm, 8am & 10 am Masses on 

the 2nd Sun of the month OR 

11.30am at Holy Trinity  

12noon at St John XXIII 

(Alternately on 4th Sun)  

Bookings to be made through 

the Parish Office, OR  

ON OUR WEBSITE 
 

MARRIAGES  

By appointment only 
 

REGIONAL CATHOLIC 

SCHOOLS 
 

St Francis Xavier’s  

(Primary) 8251 9500 

Carignane St,  

Wynn Vale 5127 
 

Gleeson College  

(Secondary) 8282 6600 

40-60 Surrey Farm Drive,  

Golden Grove 5125 

Para Hills Modbury 

Catholic Parish 

 

Bulletin Vol.15  
Issue 42 

We acknowledge the Kaurna people as the custodians of this region.  
Let us share and learn together for reconciliation and justice. 

4th November 2018 
31st SUNDAY in ORDINARY TIME YEAR B - Green 

MASS TIMES 
 

 

 

 

MODBURY HOSPITAL 

Thursday MASS 11am 

 
 

Parish Child  

Protection Officer 
 

Therese Meyers 0421 533 761 

 

OUR PARISH WEBSITE: http://paramodcath.com.au 

ARCHDIOCESE WEBSITE: www.adelaide.catholic.org.au 

 

Mon 5th Nov Legion of Mary (Jnr) & R.E. 4pm - 5pm Holy Trinity 

Tue 6th Nov Legion of Mary  12.30pm - 1.30pm Holy Trinity 

Tue 6th Nov Liturgy Meeting 

Wed 7th  Nov St Joseph Devotion   7.30pm Holy Trinity 

Thur 1st   Nov Christian Meditation    2pm St John XXIII 

Sat 10th Nov Parish Spiritual Retreat    10am St John XXIII 

OTHER ACTIVITIES DURING THE WEEK 

Mon 5th Nov Bowls    1pm   St John XXIII 

Tue 6th Nov Reach Out Group    9.45am  St John XXIII 

Wed 7th   Nov Seniors Social Club   1pm - 3.30pm  Holy Trinity 

Thu 8th  Nov St Vincent De Paul  

      Modbury Conference Meeting 4.30pm - 6pm   St John XXIII 

Fri 9th  Nov Craft Group   9.30am - 12pm   St John XXIII 

Sat 10th  Nov Community Garden   9.30am - 12pm   St John XXIII 

MAY THEY REST IN PEACE 
 

The month of November is specially set apart that we may remember and pray for 
our dear ones who have gone to their eternal reward, and who are currently in a 
state or process of ongoing purification. As a part of our annual celebration of the 
Christian doctrine of the Communion of Saints, on November 1st we celebrated All 
Saints Day, the Church Triumphant, on 2nd November All Souls Day, the Church 
Suffering, and on 3rd All of Us, the Church Militant, thus completing the  
Communion of Saints. 
According to the ancient tradition, people of all religions have believed in the  
immortality of the soul and have prayed for the dead. The Jews, for example,  
believed that there was a place of temporary bondage from which the souls of the 
dead would receive their final release. The Jewish Talmud states that prayers for 
the dead will help to bring greater rewards and blessings to them. Since Jesus in 
no way contradicted this ancient belief, the efficacy of prayers for those who have 
died was incorporated by the infant Church in its teachings and practice. Evidence 
suggests that the belief dates back to the first century of the Church  
 

Cont... 



RESPONSORIAL PSALM: I love you Lord, my strength. 

Our Community’s Prayer Petitions 
 

PLEASE NOTE: THE NAMES ON THE SICK LIST WILL REMAIN  
FOR TWO MONTHS ONLY UNLESS OTHERWISE NOTIFIED. 

 
 

BULLETIN PRAYER LIST: Please note that names can only be added to this list by 
immediate family, or the ill person themselves 

 (for reasons of privacy). 
 

Please Remember in your Prayers 
Those who are sick, especially:  

Elijah Neri, Wayne Collins, Antoinette Pascale, Marg Dolman,  
Charlotte Fussell, Selena (Rose) Quinn, Phyllis Anthony, Annmarie Thile, 

Pam Ridley, Reta Lockyer, Michael Pritchard, John MacGrath,  
Ken Robinson, Neil Mc Peake, Graham Armstrong, Mary Redmond,  

Graham Speed, Marlen Piineda, David Truman, Bruce Mc Andie,  
Rosa Maria Santos, Sean Molloy, Betty Roper, Imperia De Ionno,  

Julie Reimann, Imelda Schulz, Maddison Calleja, Janice Forrester,  
Ray Zielonka, Jim Marlow, Marie Canavan, Gerry Canavan, Jayden Lee, 
Audrey Athayde, Marie Boulton, Sr. Marleen Dewar OLSH, Kay Kennedy, 

Rita Robinson, Eileen Ryan, Gary Lockyer, Yvonne Summers, Darcy Ridley, 
Marie Bakaj, Regan Barry, John Cherry, Dudley Dolman, Fr. Michael Walsh, 

Pat Feutrill, Paul Holmes, Michael Lochhead. 

Readings for the 11th NOVEMBER 2018 
 

1st Reading    1Kgs 17: 10 - 16 

2nd Reading   Heb     9: 24 - 28 

Gospel             Mk    12: 38 - 44 

Saints/Feast Days Of the Week 
 

  9th The Dedication of the Lateran Basilica 
10th  St Leo the Great 

RECENTLY DECEASED 
 

Darrell Gillings, Trevor Morrison 

Child Safe Environments  

Briefing for Volunteers 
 

All volunteers in our Archdiocese are mandated  

notifiers under the South Australian Child  

Protection Legislation. To ensure we hear the voices 

of children and have the necessary skills to respond 

appropriately to their needs, we invite any  

volunteers who have not yet participated in Child 

Safe Environments training or an equivalent course 

to attend a 90 minute Volunteer Briefing session  

facilitated by the Archdiocesan Child Protection 

Unit.  Please note that these briefings (or an  

equivalent course) are a compulsory requirement for 

Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist.  

A Volunteer Briefing will be held in our region at  

St Pius X, Avoca Street, Dernancourt  

Date: Thursday 8th November 2018 

Time: 11:30am-1:00pm (90 minutes) 

Note: If you have attended a Child Safe  

Environments or RAN training within the past  

3 years you do not need to attend a Volunteer  

Briefing  

Please contact the Child Protection Unit to book  

into this session, either via email at  

childprotection@adelaide.catholic.org.au or by 

phone on 8210 8159  

Cont… 
 

“Remember us who have gone before you, in your  
prayers,” is a petition often found inscribed on the walls 
of the Roman catacombs (Lumen Gentium 50).  
Praying for the deceased members of the family as part 
of their family night prayers was also an ancient practice 
of oriental Christians. The early Fathers of the Church  
encouraged this practice which they believed had been 
inherited from the Apostles. Tertullian (A.D. 160-240) 
wrote about the anniversary Masses for the dead,  
advising widows to pray for their husbands.  
St. Augustine remarked that he used to pray for his  
deceased mother, remembering her request: "When I 
die, bury me anywhere you like, but remember to pray 
for me at the altar” (St. Augustine of Hippo,  
Confessions, Book 9, Chapter 11, Section 27). St. Cyril 
of Jerusalem (d. 386), in one of his many catechetical  
discourses, explained how at Mass both the living and 
dead are remembered, and how the Eucharistic  
Sacrifice of our Lord is of benefit to sinners, living and 
dead. St. Ambrose (d. 397) preached, "We have loved 
them during life; let us not abandon them in death, until 
we have conducted them by our prayers into the House 
of the Lord." St. John Chrysostom (d. 407) stated, "Let 
us help and commemorate them. If Job's sons were  
purified by their father's sacrifice, why would we doubt 
that our offerings for the dead bring them some  
consolation? Let us not hesitate to help those who have 
died and to offer our prayers for them. 
Let us raise this prayer to God: “God of infinite mercy, 
we entrust to Your immense goodness all those who 
have left this world for eternity, where You wait for all 
humanity, redeemed by the precious blood of Christ 
Your Son, Who died as a ransom for our sins. Look not, 
O Lord, on our poverty, our suffering, our human  
weakness, when we appear before You to be judged for 
joy or for condemnation. Look upon us with mercy, born 
of the tenderness of Your heart, and help us to walk in 
the ways of complete purification. Let none of Your  
children be lost in the eternal fire, where there can be 
no repentance. We entrust to You, O Lord, the souls of 
our beloved dead, of those who have died without the  
comfort of the sacraments, or who have not had an  
opportunity to repent, even at the end of their lives. May 
none of them be afraid to meet You, after their earthly 
pilgrimage, but may they always hope to be welcomed 
in the embrace of Your infinite mercy. May our Sister, 
corporal death find us always vigilant in prayer and filled 
with the goodness done in the course of our short or 
long lives. Lord, may no earthly thing ever separate us 
from You, but may everyone and everything support us 
with a burning desire to rest peacefully and eternally in 
You. Amen.”  
(Fr Antonio Rungi, Passionist, Prayer for the Dead). 
(from Pope Francis’ Angelus message on Nov 2, 2014). 
 

PLEASE TAKE NOTE -POSTPONED EVENT 

Proclaims of the Word Training on the 8th November, 
2018 at St John XXIII is postponed until further notice.  

mailto:childprotection@adelaide.catholic.org.au


ST VINCENT DE PAUL   
HQ: 1300 729 202 from 9.00am — 1.00pm 

or www.vinnies.org.au  

GOSPEL ACCLAMATION: Alleluia, alleluia! All who love me will keep my words,  
    and my Father will love them and we will come to them. Alleluia! 

St Vincent de Paul Modbury Conference 

 

Lord your timeless lesson sings out in the voice of  
constant waves, in the wind through the trees and in the  
harmonies of life. Wash clean our ears to hear you, make us 
listen now, for we need your great wisdom to assist us in our 
life. Amen. 

 

As predicted we have had a busier week with requests 
from 9 families, [15 adults & 10 children]. All needing 

food, some also wanting clothes and furniture. 

Our Pantry needs at St John XXIII this week are:- 
Peanut Butter, Canned Peas / Beans &  

            Instant Coffee [small]. Thank-you & God Bless 

DEVELOPMENT FUND 2018 
 
 
 

Congratulations Ursula Moore 

No. 51 

Drawn by Olive Mc Govern  

Contact Marg Dolman to be included  

 in the draw on:8264 1317 

REACH OUT GROUP 
 

   Tuesday 6th November, 2018 
     9.15am Mass at St John XXIII 

 

Reader: Aggie M     

Offertory: Maureen K & Margaret E  
Communion: Margaret D & Mary M 

Altar Server: Leo N 
 

All Welcome 

NOVENA OF THE HOLY CLOAK  

OF ST JOSEPH 
HOLY TRINITY CHURCH 

 

To pray for all Families,  
the Priesthood and for the  
Protection of the Unborn  

Wednesday 7th November 
The Novena and Rosary beginning at 

6.30pm followed by Mass at 7pm  
      concluding with Adoration of the    

Blessed Sacrament with Benediction.   
         “Confession will be available during Adoration”  

 “I put all my desires, cares and wishes for you in the  

 Sacred Heart. I know it protects and guards you.” 

               (St Mary of the Cross MacKillop) 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY NOVEMBER BABIES 
 

5th Linda Molloghan, Brendan Truman,  

 Carmen Fenech, Michael Callery 

6th  Patrick Lum 

7th Tania De Ceglie, Ann Stanton 

8th Matthew Knowles 

November 

The Month of Remembrance 

November is the month when we as the 
church remember those of our family, friends  

and parishioners who have died.  
We especially remember those who have gone 
  to their heavenly reward this 

past year. 
During November Fr Manu will pray and offer up 
intentions for the beloved deceased family and friends 
of:  
Rita Caruana, Carolyn & Les Ost, Raffaela Leone,  
J & N Bugeja, Margaret LeRoux, Benny & Bindu,  
Joseph Madakuzhy, Emilia Pudelek, Maureen Frost,   
S.S.B. Ellames, Bonilla Family, Anne-Michelle Howell, 
WSile Family. 
 

“It is a holy and wholesome thought to pray for the dead, that they may 
be freed from their sins.”  11 Machabees 12:46 

 

If you wish to have a Mass said for your deceased  
relatives and friends during the month of November, please 
fill in the envelopes in your planned giving pack and place in 

the collection plate at Mass or drop off to the Parish Office.  
 

If you do not have a pack of envelopes there are spare  
envelopes in both foyers to use for November Masses. 

Thank You - Volunteers Weekend Dinner /BBQ 

Advanced Notice 

We will be holding a BBQ to show 

our appreciation for all the wonderful 

work our many volunteers  

do within the parish on Sunday 

25th November 2018 at 5pm in 

the Holy Trinity Church Hall. 

All Masses on the weekend of the 

24/25th November will be dedicated 

to all our Volunteers.  

 

Advanced Notice 

to all Groups in 

the Parish 

Please send in your Diary Dates 

for 2019 as soon as possible. You 

can either send by email or drop 

off the information into the  

Parish Office.    Thank you 

      Email: bulletin@paramodcath.com.au [ 

  

Jill Brokensha  Parish Secretary 

ST VINCENT DE PAUL PARA HILLS CONFERENCE 
 
 

Thank you to all those who donated  baskets items   

for our Stall at the Craft Market.  

Your Donations are greatly appreciated. 



BULLETIN DEADLINE: TUESDAY 3PM          Email Address for  Bulletin Notices: bulletin@paramodcath.com.au 

 

RELIGIOUS ITEMS, CARDS AND STATUES ARE ON 
SALE AFTER 10AM MASS EVERY SUNDAY AT  

HOLY TRINITY CATHOLIC CHURCH, PARA HILLS 
VISIT OUR DISPLAY CABINET WHICH CAN BE 
FOUND IN THE ROOM AT THE REAR OF THE 

CHURCH 

TREASURE MARKET 
 

St John XXIII Catholic Church Car Park 
50 Reservoir Road, Hope Valley, SA 

Every 2nd Saturday of each month - February to  
December 8am to 12noon 

Next: 10th November 2018 
Sellers Fee $10! 

Sellers can set up from 6am - no need to book. 

Each seller is allowed up to 4 car spaces for a  
car and trailer. 

Enquiries: 8263 4805 or jarradtc5@gmail.com 
 

 PLEASE NOTE 

NO DANGEROUS OR UNSAFE GOODS CAN BE SOLD 

Sellers must supply their own trestles, tables, 
chairs and shades. 

Any shades, covers, marquee’s, umbrellas must be 
secured with weights, sand bags or water  

containers and rope. 
NO PEGS OR SPIKES CAN BE USED IN THE 

CAR PARK 
 

All monies raised from the Market  
are donated to the Parish. 

For sale: Baby Food Steamer Blender 
 

Brand new Tommee Tippee baby food steamer blender 
retailing at $199. 
A simple way to make healthy meals for babies. 
Proceeds will be going to the parish. 
To make an offer or for further information,  
contact Lea Crosby 8263 8377. 

FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE 

As of 2019 all groups / individuals using the  
Facilities at St John XXIII or Holy Trinity for any  
functions or parish activities are required to advise the 
parish through completing a Function Application Form.  
These forms are available on the website  
http://paramodcath.com.au or in hard copy from the  
Parish Office. 
Thank you for your support. 

Paul Haydon  
Parish Finance Committee and 
Chairperson Fundraising Committee  

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament with  
Divine Mercy Prayers will be held at  

St. David’s Church on Sunday  
November 18th at 3 p.m. 

We will have a relic of St. Faustina. Our prayer 
intentions will be for Peace – in our hearts, in 

our homes and in our world. 

2019 Columban Calendars 

The 2019 Columban Calendars are now available  

from the Parish Office for only $9. 

This would be a great Christmas Gift for  

someone care about  

CHILDREN’S PRAYER 
 
 

Heavenly Father, you know each one of us and  

generously pour your love into our lives. Teach us not 

to be selfish or greedy, by returning your love and  

sharing it willingly with everyone we meet.  

Amen. 

LITURGY MEETING 

The next Parish Liturgy Committee Meeting is on: 

Tuesday 6th November  

 Community Garden 
 

Welcome all to the Community Garden.  
Our next gathering is on the  

10th November 9.30am to 12 noon.  
St John XXIII Mass Centre.  

Grandparents if you are babysitting  
Grandchildren bring them along.  
 Don’t forget gloves etc. 

Legion of Mary 

A beautiful trip to the Rosary Garden was held last 
week at Mt. Barker 23 visitors left by bus from Holy  
Trinity Church and we arrived 1 hour later at the Rosary  
Garden.  We were welcomed by Sr. Patricia Sexton 
who was part of the Rosary Apostolate some time ago, 
in which the Legion was involved.   A  
beautiful Mass was celebrated by Fr. Ian Wilson with 
Senior and Junior Legionaries assisting with readings 
and altar serving.   After a lovely lunch organised by  
volunteers of the Rosary Garden, we spent the  
afternoon by praying the Rosary, walking the Stations 
of the Cross, a relaxed chat and a get together and it 
was time to return. It was a beautiful sunny day and we  
enjoyed true fellowship together. 

http://paramodcath.com.au

